Middle Chare Medical Group
Patient Participation Group Meeting
Wednesday 14th June 2017
Attendance:

Rebecca Hutchinson (Practice Manager), Karen Edwards (admin assistant) Mr & Mrs McPhail (patients); Mrs Proctor (patient); Mrs Vasey (patient), Mrs Storey (patient),  Mr Docherty (patient) new to the panel.  
Apologies: Mrs Blenkiron (patient). Mrs McArthur (patient), Mr Brewis (patient), Mr Simpson (patient),
Discussions topics:
Talk from Emma @ St. Cuthberts Hospice – Everything in place

St Cuthbert’s hospice offers free practical advice about your future care and explains why the Mental Capacity act 2005 is so important when making decisions for the future – please call into the surgery for more information
1. Staff update
Dr R Hall has resigned from the Partnership but will be continue running Gardiner Crescent surgery and the Lavender Centre
· Discussion around which GP’s work where and what sessions are worked – hopefully we will gain more appointments 
Linda – unfortunately because of the changes the surgery has found it necessary to make Linda’s position redundant 
2. Appointments
We appreciate patients are sometimes finding it difficult to get appointments at the practice. This is why we have an Advanced Nurse Practitioner that triages, she will direct patients to the appropriate clinician and sometimes we have found that in fact the query can be dealt with over the phone 
Update – after a discussions of clinics / services/ timings it was confirmed we struggle to offer pre- bookable appointment between 1 – 3 weeks, this will be looked at in due course 

3. Prescription Line
We are planning to change the way our patients order prescriptions. From 12th June patients will no-longer be able to order prescriptions over the phone, this will be advertised in the surgery. We appreciate there may be exceptional circumstances where this may not be possible and every case will be considered carefully. We are doing this for patient safety as we are finding medication names are very similar. 
There are various ways that prescriptions can still be ordered  ie. B side of the prescription, on-line or through a pharmacy of your choice

Update – this is now in place – brief explanation as to how when prescriptions can be ordered

4. Newsletter

Discussion that sometimes as a practice we do not communicate as well as we should – Becky to look into the possibility of a newsletter/ surgery information board.
Update -  due to time restrictions, I have decided a newsletter is perhaps not the best way forward. Instead I am going to put LCD screens in the surgeries full of surgery information, this will be easier to maintain and update
5. Medication Reviews

If you notice on the bottom of your prescription that your medication review is overdue, please let the receptionist know
Next Meeting Dates

Tuesday 12th September 2017

Wednesday 13th December 2017
